
         
 

  
 

                                      
 
 
March 16, 2020 
 
Mr. Bill McBride 
Executive Director 
National Governors Association 
444 North Capitol Street, Suite 267  
Washington, D.C. 20001 
rsolt@nga.org 
 
RE: All States Need Economic Injury Disaster Loan Declarations Immediately 
 
Dear Mr. McBride: 
 
The organizations listed below represent small businesses that cannot switch their core functions to 
remote operation during this disaster outbreak of COVID-19.  These are automotive service providers and 
suppliers that keep our most common form of transportation safe.  They and their employees need 
immediate support to protect their health and safety, their customers’ health and safety, and their short and 
long-term economic viability.   
 
The crisis isn’t two months away.  It’s here.  Consumers are scared.  Many of these businesses are already 
down by 40% - 75%.  Their operating margins cannot sustain such losses.  When they fail, millions of 
employees become unemployed with no other source of available income while thousands of business 
owners declare bankruptcy.  In the meantime, they suffer daily with excessive emotional stress from loss 
of income and shortages of critical services such as affordable health care and affordable, safe child care 
due to sudden and prolonged school closings.   

We urge you to urge your members to take immediate action to obtain an Economic Injury Disaster Loan 
Declaration for their states so that suffering small businesses can have access to Small Business 
Administration disaster support.   
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Thank you in advance for supporting the true small business backbone of our country.  If you need 
additional information from us to further disaster relief efforts, please let us know.  We’re looking 
forward to working with you to ensure America’s speedy recovery.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
Kristy Babb 
Executive Director 
Automotive Oil Change Association 
1800 J Street 
Sacramento, CA 95811 
(800) 230-0702 

Robert L. Redding 
Washington, D.C. Representative  
Automotive Service Association 
313 Massachusetts Avenue, N.E. 
Washington, D.C.  20002 
202–543-1440 

  
Aaron Lowe 
Senior VP, Regulatory & Government Affairs 
Auto Care Association 
7101 Wisconsin Ave., Suite 1300 
Bethesda, MD  20814 
(240) 333-1021 

Holly Alfano 
Chief Executive Officer 
Independent Lubricant Manufacturers Association 
675 N. Washington Street, Suite 275 
Alexandria, VA 22314 
(571) 206-8803 

  
Eric Wulf 
Chief Executive Officer 
International Carwash Association, Inc. 
350 N. Orleans St., Suite 9000N  
Chicago, IL 60654  
(888) 422-8422 

Roy Littlefield 
Chief Operating Officer 
Tire Industry Association 
1532 Pointer Ridge Place, Suite G 
Bowie, MD 20716-1883 
(800) 876-8372 

  
Brett Bailey 
Chairman  
Society of Collision Repair Specialists 
PO Box 3037 
Mechanicsville, VA 23116 
(877) 841-0660 

 

 
 
CC: Governor Larry Hogan, Maryland; Governor Andrew Cuomo, New York; Governor Jared Polis, 
Colorado; Governor Kim Reynolds, Iowa; Governor Gretchen Whitmer, Michigan; Governor Charlie 
Baker, Massachusetts; Governor Steve Bullock, Montana; Governor Michelle Lujan Grisham, New 
Mexico; Governor Gary Herbert, Utah; Maribel Ramos, Legislative Director, Health & Human Services 
Committee, National Governors Association; Mary Catherine Ott, Legislative Director, Homeland 
Security & Public Safety Committee National Governors Association mcott@nga.org  
 


